
 
 
 

NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 5, 2011 

 
 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors and Friends was called to order by Linda 
Westergaard, Chair, at 9:03 a.m. at Dahl’s on East 33rd Street on Saturday, February 5, 
2011.  In attendance were Norm Kamm, Carole Westbrook, Marge Ramsey, Marylyn 
Bruce, Valerie Madison, Lorraine Eldredge and Linda Westergaard.     
 
Monday’s speaker will be from the Senior College.   
 
Linda mentioned the Register had listed the wrong date for our meeting but did correct it 
later.   
 
Suggestions for speakers for future meetings were: 
 
 Historical Society 
 SCRUB days for the coming year 
 Chris Johanson (Kathy Calhoun’s replacement) 
 Kimberly Hansen 
 Foster Grandparents 
 Habitat for Humanity 
 Hope Ministries 
 
Linda said we were going to apply for a grant.  The deadline for submission is February 
22nd.   
 
We (as a group) need to reach out and touch people – more personal contact.   
 
Linda will contact the city regarding using their website for NEN&F’s website using their 
help in setting it up.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


